QUATTROCCH! KWOK
ARCHITECTS

November 8, 2018

Wade Roach

Napa Valley Unified School District
1616 Lincoln Ave.

Napa, CA 94558

RE: El Centro Elementary School Modernization & New Construction
Project No. 1621.00

Dear Wade,

The purpose of my letter today is to request Supplemental Service Fees for two additional services
requested by the District. Services were required of our Electrical Engineers to add fire protection at
Bldg K, and for revisions to the fire alarm design for Bldgs EF.G & H. We respectfully request an
additional $6,820 to cover the cost of the work at Bldg K, and an additional $7,868 for the revisions at
Bldgs E, F, G & H.

When added to the current Total Project Fee of $1,533,172, these Supplemental Services will bring the
new total fee to $1,547,860. If this is acceptable to you, please sign below and return one copy of the

signed authorization to our Contracts Manager, Carol Tonelli, at your earliest convenience. Please let us

ave any qlrestions.

ncerely, Accepted on Behalf of the District:

1l

Mark Quatreechi, D incipal Wade Roach, Asst. Superintendent, Bus. Sves  Date

cc: Jennifer Gibb/Rachel Nelson NVUSD

636 Fitth St

Sanla Rosa, CA

Q5404

p. 707 .576.0829

F. 707.576.0295
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